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PROVOST’S SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE STRATEGIC 
POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE 
 
Minute of meeting of the Provost’s Sub-Committee of the Strategic Policy and 
Resources Committee held in the Council Chamber, Ground Floor, 2 High Street, 
Perth on Wednesday 27 June 2018 at 2.00pm.  
 
Present:  Provost D Melloy and Councillors C Ahern (substituting for M Lyle), 
S Donaldson, R McCall and A Parrott. 
 
In Attendance: C Flynn, C Irons and R Hughes (Corporate and Democratic 
Services). 
 

Provost D Melloy, Presiding. 
 
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 
 
 The Provost welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
2.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

There were no Declarations of Interest made in terms of the Councillors’ Code 
of Conduct. 
 
3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

The minute of meeting of the Provost’s Sub-Committee of 28 March 2018 was 
submitted and noted. 
 
4. ARMISTICE DAY 11 NOVEMBER 2018 – 100TH ANNIVERSARY OF END 

OF WORLD WAR ONE 
 

There was submitted a report by the Head of Democratic Services (18/224) 
outlining proposals to commemorate the 100th anniversary of Armistice day, marking 
the end of World War One, on Remembrance day, Sunday 11 November 2018. 

 
 Resolved: 
(i) The commemoration of the 100th anniversary of Armistice Day by enhancing 

the customary military parade and incorporating a Walk of Gratitude at an 
estimated cost of £2,280, be approved. 

(ii) Civic hospitality in the form of tea, coffee and entertainment from the World 
War One era at Perth Concert Hall, be approved.  

(iii) The offer from the Scottish Military Vehicle Group to participate in the 
commemorations, be accepted. 

(iv) Authority be delegated to the Head of Democratic Services, in consultation 
with the Provost, to finalise the arrangements for the event on 11 November 
2018. 
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5. CELEBRATION OF THE YEAR OF YOUNG PEOPLE 2018 
 
 There was submitted a report by the Head of Democratic Services (18/225) 

on the proposal to host a civic event on 22 September 2018 in the form of a 
barbecue and hog roast at Perth College University of Highlands and Islands 
to recognise and thank young people who have significantly contributed to the 
success of the Year of Young People 2018 and to recognise young people 
who contribute to their communities throughout Perth and Kinross. 

     
 Resolved: 
(i) A civic event in the form of a barbecue and hog roast for 200 guests on  

22 September 2018 to celebrate and recognise the achievements and 
contributions of young people in Perth and Kinross at an estimated cost of 
£4,900, be approved. 

(ii) The offer by Perth College UHI to host the event at the Academy of Sport and 
Wellbeing, be accepted. 

(iii) Authority be delegated to the Head of Democratic Services, in consultation 
with the Provost, to finalise arrangements for the event on 22 September 
2018.   
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